




A TRIP PARTICIPANT IS CHANGED
A Hotdog and Fries 
By: Michelle Pehler

A meal of a hotdog and fries. This American classic is the
perfect complement to ball games, picnics, grill outs, potlucks,
and is a standard at my family dinner table. In my family,
hotdogs are our go to food for nights when we know we are
going to be in a hurry to get to our evening activities or if not
everyone will be home for supper. This simple meal was even
one of the first foods I learned to make by myself. For me,
eating a hot do has never been a big deal. That was until I
ate the best hotdog I’ve ever had with new friend Roul.
In January I traveled to Haiti with a group from Ventures In
People. During the 10 day trip, we were in Port au Prince
and Mirebalais to be with children in their schools, assembled
water filters, visited 4-H clubs and experience the Haitian
culture. We went to the market, visited an orphanage,
worshipped with the Haitians and had an opportunity to
teach a little English and music in a school. One of my
favorite days, was the day we visited Wings of Hope, a
home for physically and mentally disabled Haitians. This is
where I met Roul
Roul lives at the Wings of Hope home with 30 other children
and young adults of various ages. In Haiti, having a physical
or mental disability is something that is hidden from the public
and often these people are abandoned or left as orphans.
Wings of Hope was established to try to help these children
and give them the life they might never have had otherwise.
Some of the children walk around with helmets because of
frequent seizures, while many others need he assistance of a
wheelchair or a walker. Regardless of their situations, Wing of
Hope is their homes and welcomes them into their family and
cares for them the best that they can.
When we walked into the yard of “Wings”, we were greeted
with smiles and hugs and some immediately took our hands to
lead us around. Because the earthquake rendered their

handicap accessible home unlivable, they had to adapt to a
two story house with ramps covering every stair. Our group
had the privilege of taking eight boys to lunch at a near by
cafeteria. When we were ready to leave, the seven of us in
our group lined up and then the boys took turns selecting one
of us to be their lunch buddy. Roul chose me.
At the cafeteria Roul ate chicken strips and fries, which I
ordered a hotdog and fries. When Roul got his food, he ate
all of his fries first and took each fry and dipped it precisely in
the ketchup to make sure he had just enough left for the last
bite of is chicken strip. I was eating my hotdog and enjoying
the company of Roul when it dawned on me just how much
this simple meal meant to Roul and the rest of the boys that
were with us. In my freezer back home there are dozens of
hotdogs available to eat and I take for granted that within 10
minutes I can have a meal. Roul and the reswt of the boys
had to wait for visitors to come to Wings or special occasions
to be treated to a meal of a hotdog. After I finished my
hotdog, I started to eat my fries. It would ’t have been a
problem for me to eat all the fries by myself, but I knew how
much Roul like them, so I shared the rest of mine with him.
We finished our meal with a big serving of twist ice cream for
each of us.
Why was my meal so special? My meal of a hotdog and
fries wasn’t made with special seasonings or stamped with a
special brand. My hotdog was special because of who I got
to share it with. I couldn’t Creole, and Roul couldn’t speak
English, so communication was limited, but his smile was all I
needed to know he was having a good time and I even got
him to laugh a few times. I later learned that Roul was
probably around 31 years old, one of the oldest residents. I
was never told what cognitive disability Roul had, and while I
was curious at the beginning of the day, by the end of the
day I realized it didn’t matter. Roul had chosen me to be his
companion for the day and I was the one who had the
privilege of sharing a simple meal with him.. I learned so
much from Roul in the short time I was with him about
enjoying the simple things in life and seeing how special
people of all abilities are.
While In Haiti every member of my mission team had
moments; moments when we wanted to cry and tears welled
in the corner of our eyes. There were moments we had to
compose ourselves because crying would have made a scene
or confused the people we were with. There we were
moments where our tears would not have matched the smiles
on so many faces around us. For me, my special moment was
at Wings when I ate lunch with Roul. It was a moment I will
always treasure. A moment when we ate a hotdog, chicken
strips and fries together.

HELPING HAITIANS HELP THEMSELVES



SARAH PARSONS RETURNS 
A SECOND TIME
College student Sarah Parsons was a trip participant in
2012. She commented that “after seeing the pictures of the
student that my family sponsors through the sponsorship
program, I decided that I wanted to go to Haiti.”

After personally seeing and meeting the student that my family
sponsored for several years, I decided I wanted to sponsor my
own child. Majoring in elementary education, I have come to
learn that education is something too many students take for
granted. It was great to return to Haiti in 2013 and have the
opportunity to meet “my student” and see him at school.

It was also good to see the VIP program in action through its
various programs. We read English to students in the classroom,
helped assemble water filter buckets that were distributed to
remote areas of the countryside, and interacted with a 4-H club
in another village. The part of my second trip that stuck out to
me the most was the few minutes I had to be with and see the
smiling face of my student. The picture of Destin, Olwitch, age
nine, is on my school refrigerator. It was not easy to find the
$160 while still in school, but it has been worth the sacrifices I
have made to “make it happen”.

BRAT FRY

FRIDAY, JUNE 21
Fox Brothers’ Piggly Wiggly

505 S. Cottonwood, Hartland
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 7 & SUNDAY,

SEPTEMBER 8
Reis’ Sausage Plus

1435 W. Washington St., West Bend
TO BENEFIT VENTURES IN PEOPLE

WATER FILTER PROJECT
We are happy to hear that our on site Water Filter Project
coordinator Volmar reports that all filter systems presently
installed are working. The current need is…..more buckets.
For $55 you can provide one million gallons of clean drinking
water for a Haitian family. Check our website for more
information. (viphaiti.org)
Ken Schumann, Water Project Consultant

HELPING HAITIANS HELP THEMSELVES

IN HONOR
Gift given in honor of:

George Schowalter from St Luke UCC, Burlington, IA
George Schowalter from Mike & Beth Grzesiak

A great way to remember a friend or honor a friend upon
a special occasion and support Ventures In People



LOUIS SPEAKS ON BEHALF OF VIP

HELPING HAITIANS HELP THEMSELVES

Like many others Pam Shannon and Doug Bradley were gracious hosts. Mary Matthias and Carol Lobes want Louis to come again.

Louis and Pastor Eric Kirkegaard speak to children. House gathering in Madison.

VISIT VIP ONLINE AT VIPHAITI.ORGTO SHOP ONLINE AND GET THE NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY

WHAT YOU CAN DO TO HELP!
The dollars you send are put to work as you designate. Date: _________________
Please mark the lower left hand corner on your check to indicate your wishes.
Undesignated Funds are used at the discretion of the VIP Board to target: 
Special and Priority Needs as well as Disasters and Emergencies.
■ $160 - Sponsor a child in school for one year
■ $120 - Salary for an English Teacher for one month
■ $150 - Educate a 4H Member on Goat Care and provide him/her with a goat
■ $150 - Provide a Grant for a 4H Club for a Community Improvement Project
■ $55 - Provide a family with a water filter system
I/WE WISH TO DONATE   ______$10 ______$25 ______$50 ______$100 ______Other

I/WE WISH TO   ____ Remember ____ Honor     Name____________________________________________

Please Acknowledge to: Name _____________________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________________________

City____________________________________________________________ State____________ Zip____________

Phone: ________________________________________ Email: ___________________________________________

All donations will be acknowledged—Memorials and Honorariums to recipient as designated.
THANKS  FOR  CARING – THANKS  FOR  SHARING

You can bring help and
hope to the Haitian
People with a Tax

Deductible donation to

PO Box 203 • Hartland, WI
53029 • www.viphaiti.org

(501c3 organization.)



In the Spotlight:   

       4-H Goat Project                                                        
 

Training 4-H Members in Goat Care to Provide                   

Food, Income, and a Sense of Community 

 

Can you say, “Kabrit?”                       
Raising a kabrit, the Creole word for goat, 

teaches a 4-H member responsibility and 

helps meet a family’s basic need for food. 

What is the Purpose of Goat 

Project? 

The purpose of the Ventures in People 4-H Goat 

Project is twofold: to provide 4-H youth with a 

goat AND to help them successfully raise the 

animal.   

How is the Money Used? 

Each recipient of a sponsorship receives a goat, 

a week-long training in goat care, some basic 

medications, and follow-up visits from our 4-H 

Veterinarian Technician. 

Why Goats?  

Goats are very prevalent in Haiti because they 

are a hardy animal that can feed off the land.  

Goats promote nutrition by supplying a family 

with milk or meat.  Families can also send them 

to market and use the money to buy or trade 

items that meet the family’s basic needs.   

How can I help? 

$150 provides a goat and training to a 4-H member.   Smaller amounts are welcome too.  

You’re investing in the health of an entire family! 

 


